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Welcome and Introductions

Manny Guantez, Chair called the meeting to order.  All members introduced themselves.   

Review of April Minutes

The April minutes were reviewed and approved.

Presentations

DUI Task Force
The DUI Task Force Report was presented by Barry Johnson and distributed to members (also available online).  Concerns pertaining to the fact that the laws have not been reviewed since 1984 were presented.  Some of the points that Barry identified were as follows:

· IDP staffing needs to be fully staffed (only 40% staffed currently)

· Discussed the 48-hour program.  Barry raised some questions i.e. should there be a 48 hour detention?  There is no licensing at these facilities.

Raquel Mazon Jeffers thanked Task Force for their wonderful leadership and their valuable recommendations.  Raquel shared the following:

· Recent Attorney General ruling to expand eligible criteria for people under DUII.  This will help, especially with the non-compliant individuals.

· Lew and Raquel had a meeting with the Office of Management and Budget pertaining to staffing issues (understaffing). They stressed that this is not a good thing and they are working on covering the positions.

Additionally, Raquel encouraged the Task Force to reach out to interested legislatures to share the report so that they can begin initiating some of the recommendations.

Joe Chiappa commended Raquel and stated she has been working on staffing issues for a year.  
Joe also stated that this program is good but it needs some changes (good enforcement, good control).  But weak spots are the enforcement of the follow-up – even though their licenses are suspended they are still out there driving.

John Hulick asked about pages 4 and 5 of the report and strongly urged that the DUI Task Force not lose sight of the recommendation to repeal UPPL laws which allows health insurers to refuse to pay the costs for patients injured while under the influence.
Provider Performance Assessment
The Provider Performance Assessment form was presented by Mollie Greene.  This form is a draft of what will be sent to the treatment agencies in the next few weeks.

There will be training on now providers can use NJSAMS and dates will be sent out; the trainings will be in July, August and September.

Mollie stressed that the agencies should look to see if the information on these reports is consistent with agency internal data.  What you put into NJSAMS is reflected on the report.

1st and 2nd pages consist of State profile and 3rd and 4th pages contain agency and state NOMS. 

The first round of reports will be sent June 30, 2007 for data entered April 2006-March 2007, and will serve as the pilot for this report.  DAS would like feedback, especially considering it is a report back of data entered by providers.
Mollie stated CSAT has not defined all of the NOMS yet but this is what we have now to work with.

DAS is looking at these performance measures as part of the contract review process; they are an important element that helps transparent decision-making.  DAS would like to incorporate caseload mix and other elements into the outcomes measures.   Mollie stated DAS would like to begin looking at measures for different levels of care and different client mixes.

Mollie advised that we could put comments and suggestions on this draft.

Raquel stated the report will go to the agency directly from DAS, not to other agencies.  The only comparison that you could do at your agency would be to the State average.

Rich Bowe asked if NOMS capture Harm Reduction (HR).  These are Federal measures and they do not really discuss HR (Suzanne), performance indicators i.e. client retention

Mollie indicated we must first satisfy Federal NOMS requirements and then move toward other measures.

All of this information will be helpful and useful for a needs assessment.  There was much discussion surrounding this.

Steven Liga – Recommended the availability of this data not only to the agencies but he would like this to be more available to everyone so that it can be used for grants and advocacy.  He thinks the County government should get this and it should be available to the public.

Raquel wants to give the Agency a chance to correct, review, etc.  Statewide totals will be on the WEB.

Manny stated we must make some variables to store the data; therefore he suggested make some categories i.e. Co-Occurring and Drug Court.

Raquel stated that most agencies had indicators long before NJSAMS.

There was discussion that not many people who are signed up for the Outcome Subcommittee showed up for the Subcommittee meeting.  This is the forum to discuss this topic including statistically meaningful subcategory for comparisons, so please try to attend the next meeting which will be June 21, 2007.

Capital Cost Consulting Study

Al Martin and Lew Borsellino discussed the Capital Cost Consulting Study.  The purpose of this was to find out what it actually costs to provide substance abuse treatment.  They discussed that the contractor was selected because they worked for CSAT.  They mentioned that many of the participating agencies were in the wrong categories; the process was good but it was complex and that there was not enough manpower.

Barry Johnson mentioned that when he was County Director that they encouraged people to participate.

Lew Borsellino stated that at this time they were making no major changes toward FFS.  Lew stated that when DAS talks about rates it is not only FFS but slots too.  The goal is to get more money into the system.  DAS needs the field to advocate.  DAS needs to create efficiency.  Prior to the 1999 study there was no State COLA.  Since 1999 COLA has risen 26% (?).

The following was discussed about the study:

· Statistically not valid

· Too few providers

· Too few services

· Inaccurate classifications

· Reasons for ordinances unclear

· Many drivers of slot and FFS rates

· There was discussion about advocacy; unless more dollars are in the system, increases in rates may mean fewer services.

· There was discussion about COLA; since 1999 it maintained a relative status quo.  Genesis of the rate study was pre- 1999.

· There was discussion about what DAS is doing to build the infrastructure to gather system wide encounter data/cost per unit of service to position our agency’s rates to be evaluated on common ground
· Lew advised that DAS put together a FFS subcommittee and these are some of the areas that the committee tried to look at.

· Better program information – NJSAMS and indicators and outcomes subcommittee.

· Better Financial Information

· Total agency budgets

· Electronic submission

· Cost allocation plan

· System Management (or lack of affects and rates)

· Bad management system

· Utilize Management Systems (FFS pays before slots)

· Who are payers of 1st/last resort

· Insurance costs shifting

· We need to know if we are paying a fair cost.

(Above represents role of the PAC FFS Subcommittee)

We are moving in a direction of electronic reporting.

Raquel added that when the Federal Government visits DAS, they should have at least 2 years of encounter data before they move to a FFS system totally. We need to be able to say what the cost is for the service.  Raquel stated that Charlie has developed encounter modules as part of NJSAMS.  She stated that she is hoping to role this out soon.

John Hulick talked about how the private sector and private insurance has shifted the burden to the public sector.

We discussed needing more information about private insurance.

Needs Assessment

Suzanne Borys, Ed.D, did a presentation on the plans for DAS to conduct a needs assessment. (Presentation is available on DAS’ website.)
Raquel stated that when they role out the needs assessment it will be on the web site.
Needs assessment (data driver decisions on where public funding is needed)

Announcements

DAS Quarterly Provider meeting will be on 6/27/07 at the Mercer County College Conference Center from 1 – 4.

There will be Block Grant 101 technical assistance on 8/7/07 for the Central and 8/23/07 and 8/24/07 for the South and the North.  More information to follow.
MAP Network application due 5/21/07, and there will be a meeting on 5/29/07 pertaining to this application.

Independent Peer Review applications are due June 1, 2007.

Disability training application due 5/25/07.

Mobile medication RFP is out.  All applications are welcome, even from those not at the bidders conference.
Supportive Housing training will be conducted in the future.

Committee Report

No Committee Reports were given.

Meeting adjourned 12:15.  Next meeting Friday, 6/15/07 at 10:00 a.m.
